
HorseThief Reservoir Benefit District – January 26, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the HTR Benefit District was called to order by Chairman, Gilbert Benton at 8:32 a.m. on January 26, 2020.  HTR Board Members present were:  Gene Webb, Henry Reed, Daniel Cecil, Randy Wehkamp, Sam Seybold, and Chris Law. HTR board members absent were Steve Seibel.  Others present:  Rebecca Wyatt, Interim Director and Heather Mihm, Interim Administrator. Guests present were:  Jared Walker, Hodgeman County Sheriff; Alan Ochs, Hodgeman County Commissioner; and Mike Shriwise.  
Consent Calendar:  Sam made a motion to approve remaining invoices for the month of January.  Gene seconded and the motion passed. 

New business:  

Old business:

John Hendrickson with Kennedy and McKee was notified regarding upcoming audits.  Gilbert and John will plan to meet in the next few weeks and discuss potential changes to internal procedures.  Chris made a motion to continue audits with Kennedy McKee for 2021.  Gene seconded and the motion passed. 

Other business:  

Becca discussed the fencing around the office and has asked for bids for a 6-foot cedar fence with steel posts.  The board discussed the concern of upkeep with an all-cedar fence.  It was suggested that we keep the cedar fence in front of the office and make the west side and the back of the facility chain link. The board requested that Becca contact the bidding contractors and have them put in another bid for those recommendations. 
The Board signed new signature cards for the Board’s Farmers State Banking account.  The card needed updated to note changes that were recently made to the Board of Directors.  Henry made a motion to approve Gilbert’s signature on the Certification regarding internet gambling.  Chris seconded and the motion passed. This form will be given to the bank along with the updated signature card. 
The dock grant was discussed.  Friends of HorseThief has agreed to pay the remaining $7,000.00 of the fishing docks.  Gene made a motion to cover the remaining portion of the grant for the fishing docks.  The price will not exceed the $13,312.50 of the estimated project cost. Chris seconded and the motion passed.
Further discussion was held on the color of the patrol lights that are currently being used patrolling the park and in emergency situations. These lights are placed in two pickups at HTR. We have utilized these lights multiply times for several years, however in the last few months, the Hodgeman County Under Sheriff and the Hodgeman County Commissioners have expressed concern regarding the colors of the lights.  County Commissioner, Alan Ochs, expressed concern that these colors of lights might be misinterpreted as staff members impersonating a police officer.  Becca will contact the company that placed the lights in the GMC Canyon and see what it would cost to change the light colors or if there is a reprogramming option.  

Discussion was held on updating staff job descriptions.  The Board felt that the Manager Position needed to be posted ASAP. Becca will get Manager Job listed on several different websites and with surrounding Chambers. 
Chairman’s report:

PWS Attorney, Dave Snapp and the HTR Attorney, Adam Dees will meet to set up a date for the Annual Joint meeting between the two boards.  

Gilbert asked the Board what will be planted in the plots that were purchased last year. There are two terraces located south of the Zombie Paintball area that need some attention due to erosion.  These terrace issues will be fixed by the PWS.  

Alan Ochs asked about the Southside Access Road to see what our future plans were.  Alan was updated that the Southside Access Road was open for day use in 2020.  However, the road is closed from October 1 until March 31.  This area will continue to be utilized for day camping and fishing.  The Board may open it up to primitive camping eventually but for now no overnight camping will be allowed.  

Sam made a motion that the Board recess into executive session for 30 minutes in pursuant to legal matters exception found in K.S.A. 75-4319(b).  The justification for closing the meeting is to protect the privacy of the individual(s) to be discussed.  Daniel seconded and the motion passed.  The open meeting will resume at 10:32 a.m.  All Board members, Heather Mihm, Rebecca Wyatt and Sheriff; Jared Walker will remain in the executive session.  Jared was dismissed out of the executive session at 10:22 a.m. 
At 10:26 Sam made a motion to add another 30 minutes with all Board Members, Heather and Rebecca continue to be present in the executive session.  The justification for keeping the meeting closed is to protect the privacy of the individual(s) to be discussed.  The meeting will open up at 10:56 a.m.  Chris made a motion to extend the executive session for an additional 10 minutes.  The meeting will open up at 11:06 a.m.  

The Board will not take action upon returning to open session and prior to adjournment.  

Daniel made a motion to approve the Manager’s Job Description as written.  Randy seconded and the motion passed.  

Gene made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 a.m.  Henry seconded and the meeting was adjourned. 


Randy Wehkamp, Secretary


